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UTAH PUBLIC SERVICE COMMISSION 

Heber M. Wells Building 

160 East 300 South, 4th Floor 

Salt Lake City, Utah 84111 

 

September 29, 2017  

 

Utah Clean Energy Reply Comments Re: Docket No. 16-035-36 – In the Matter of 

the Application of Rocky Mountain Power to Implement Programs Authorized by 

the Sustainable Transportation and Energy Act 

 

Dear Public Service Commission, 

 

On August 15, 2017, Rocky Mountain Power (The Company) filed an Application to Implement 

Innovative Utility Programs Authorized by the Sustainable Transportation and Energy Plan Act 

(Application), asking the Public Service Commission (Commission) to approve expenditures of 

$450,000 for a Smart Inverter Program and $250,000 for a Microgrid Program. Utah Clean 

Energy submitted comments related to the proposed Smart Inverter Program and submits the 

following reply comments in response to recommendations filed by Western Resource 

Advocates (WRA).  

 

Microgrid Project. 

 

UCE did not provide initial comments related to RMP’s proposed microgrid project, but we 

recognize that microgrids will play a critical role in the grid of the future. Increased use of 

renewable energy, distributed generation, and energy storage will require increasingly 

sophisticated control technologies and a more agile energy system. Microgrids can provide 

diverse benefits above and beyond energy generation and integration, including enhanced 

community resiliency, coordination and management of diverse distributed generation resources, 

and improved power quality. There are communities in Utah that suffer from poor power quality 

due to insufficient or outdated infrastructure, or lack access to affordable power due to their 

remote geographic location. Furthermore, several local governments in Utah have goals to source 

all of their communities’ energy from renewable resources. Microgrids could provide a scalable, 

flexible solution to address a variety of power supply and quality issues. 
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WRA proposes, and UCE supports, a follow up program to RMP’s proposed microgrid program 

that results in a production microgrid that is designed to provide power to a critical facility. 

There are communities in Utah who will be interested in serving as a pilot location for these 

programs and we support development of a project that demonstrates the power supply and 

quality benefits of a microgrid and serves as a learning opportunity for the utility and 

participating stakeholders. 

 

Finally, UCE notes that new energy technologies can be used to solve problems which have 

historically been solved through traditional infrastructure investment, as is the case with RMP’s 

Solar and Energy Storage Technology Program, also funded through STEP. For this reason, we 

recommend that the findings from this and other innovative technology programs are 

incorporated into utility planning processes in order to identify least-cost opportunities to use 

new technologies to resolve utility issues. 

 

With best regards, 

 

/s/ Kate Bowman____________________ 

Kate Bowman, Solar Project Coordinator 

Utah Clean Energy  
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CERTIFICATE OF SERVICE 

 

I certify that on September 29, 2017, a true and correct copy of the foregoing was served 

upon the following as indicated below: 

 

By Electronic Mail: 

 

PACIFICORP 

 Data Request Response Center  datarequest@pacificorp.com 
 

ROCKY MOUNTAIN POWER 

Robert C. Live ly   bob.lively@pacificorp.com 

Vicki Esparza    vicki.esparza@pacificorp.com 

 

WESTERN RESOURCE ADVOCATES 

 Jennifer E. Gardner    jennifer.gardner@westernresources.org 

Nancy Kelly     nkelly@westernresources.org 

 

SIERRA CLUB ENVIRONMENTAL LAW PROGRAM 

Gloria Smith     gloria.smith@sierraclub.org 

Travis Ritchie     travis.ritchie@sierraclub.org 

Joseph Halso     joe.halso@gmail.com 

 

HATCH, JAMES, AND DODGE 

Gary A. Dodge    gdodge@hjdlaw.com 

Philip J. Russel   prussel@hjdlaw.com 

 

ENERGY STRATEGIES 

Kevin Higgins    khiggins@energystrat.com  

 Neal Townsend   ntownsend@energystrat.com 

 

SALT LAKE CITY ATTORNEY’S OFFICE 

Megan J. DePaulis    megan.depaulis@slcgov.com 

 

SALT LAKE CITY CORPORATION 

Tyler Poulson     tyler.poulson@slcgov.com 

 

STEPHEN F. MECHAM LAW, PLCC 

Stephen F. Mecham    sfmecham@gmail.com 
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ASSISTANT UTAH ATTORNEY’S GENERAL 

Patricia Schmid   pschmid@agutah.gov 

Justin Jetter    jjetter@agutah.gov 

Robert Moore    rmoore@agutah.gov 

Steven Snarr    stevensnarr@agutah.gov 

 

DIVISION OF PUBLIC UTILITIES:  

Erika Tedder    etedder@utah.gov 

  

OFFICE OF CONSUMER SERVICES: 

Michele Beck    mbeck@utah.gov 

Cheryl Murray    cmurray@utah.gov 

 

         __/s/ Sophie Hayes_________ 


